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From The President 
 

Tennis  faces many challenges in its attempts to 

gain its slice of the sporting and entertainment 

market around the world. The big events that 

involve Federer and Nadal incite huge interest 

from people all over the globe. Yet we know that 

as work patterns change and other sports 

increasingly compete with tennis for participants, 

local clubs are going out of existence or 

amalgamating.  

 

Australia is regarded as a nation that has a high 

priority on sport. Tennis Seniors has a proud history in attracting a viable membership to 

create opportunities for play for a diverse range of playing standards. The next 

generation of tennis seniors have some different characteristics that we need to be 

mindful of as we continue to grow. It is important that we take heed of these issues and 

have plans to address them. 

 

Mindful of this, the Management Committee is undertaking a strategic planning process 

at the moment. Some of the key themes that are emerging are: 

Membership – how to increase membership and participation, particularly amongst 

women and younger players? 

Tournament play – how can we generate increased participation in tournaments, 

particularly the State Championships? 

Communication – how can we communicate effectively with members and attract a 

wider audience in an age when most of us are subjected to information overload? 

Fees -  how do we set fees that are reasonable and equitable, but realistic enough to 

allow the organisation to be viable and grow.  

Regional development – how can we better support tennis seniors in regional SA, 

where seniors tennis is often the backbone of the tennis community? 

In the longer term can we develop the South Park clubhouse and offer an improved 

social atmosphere where people want to spend more time? 

 

The strategic planning subcommittee is having conversations with Tennis SA in order to 

align the thinking of the two organisations. There has been a growing connection with 

Tennis SA and it is important that there is alignment in the vision and strategy between 

ourselves and the peak body.  
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If you have thoughts about any issues in relation to the development of Tennis Seniors 

then please communicate them. It is important that the membership participates in 

setting the future directions. 

 

We have developed new structures and processes in relation to our Consortium partners 

Pulteney Grammar School and the Adelaide Hockey Club. New and more effective 

decision making processes will lead to better outcomes for all parties. The Consortium is 

about to sign a new lease agreement with the Adelaide City Council after considerable 

discussion about the structure of that agreement. 

 

The new surface at South Park will be groomed shortly which will help to even out the 

surface and the bounce. We are still in the settling down phase and still expect 

improvement in the speed and bounce. Testing will take place early in the New Year to 

ensure that the courts are performing to acceptable standards. 

 

To those who are going to the Australian Championships, do SA proud and have a good 

time. 

 

Happy Christmas to all! 

 

John Haren 

 

Front Cover Photo 

 

 

2017 West Beach Community Bank Grant Program 

Thanks  

What a night, we love giving away our hard earned money! 

Another $90,000+ back to the community for 2017. 

All thanks to you, this is not possible without your banking. 

Ian Delbridge receiving sponsorship certificate from Peter Hodgkison 
of West Beach Community Bank at Sea Squadron Headquarters, 

Monday night 6th November. 
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For Your Diary 

  

 South Australia 

 Tuesdays Social Tennis (I0.00am start – if hot 8.30am) 

Northern Areas v City,  Jamestown, 4
th

 March 2018 

31
st
 Berri Carnival May   19

th
 20

th
 & 21

st
 2018          

 

 

 

Australian Championships 

   2018 Queensland  

Teams 7-12 January,  

Individuals 14-19 January 

 

 

Closing Dates for Editorial  February 20
th

, 2018 

 

Please send to: 

Mrs Janet Wang 

63/170 Oaklands Rd 

Glengowrie   5044 

 

Phone 8376 8765   Mobile 0408 123 356     janet.wang@bigpond.com 

 

 

 

 

TSA RANKING LISTS  
 

Please be advised that TSA Ranking lists are available on the TSA website – 

www.tennisseniors.org.au 
 

Players who are traveling overseas to compete in ITF tournaments MUST 

advise Gail Bates on maxgailbates@bigpond.com that they have played in an 

overseas ITF tournament or their results/points will not be added to their TSA 

rankings 
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The West Beach & Districts Community Bank 
Tennis Seniors SA Championships  

12
th
 to 14

th
 November 2017 

 
The West Beach & Districts Community Bank Tennis Seniors SA Championships were 

held at the Tennis Seniors Greenhill Road Headquarters, South Park. Eighty players 

entered the tournament which was a decrease of seventeen players from last year. This is 

disappointing as over the past two years, the numbers have fallen by thirty. We will need 

to look into improving the tournament to encourage more players from SA and interstate 

to compete. If you have any ideas on how to improve the tournament, please let me 

know. 
 

There were many excellent matches, which were played in a friendly but competitive 

spirit. Congratulations to all players for their efforts and also to the winners. 
 

The presentation of medals and prize money was on Tuesday night and was attended by 

many players and friends. The West Beach and Districts Community Bank was 

represented by Frank Abados and Linda Hooper represented Living Choice. Our sincere 

thanks go to The West Beach and Districts Community Bank and Living Choice as well 

as the other sponsors for their continued support over the years, which hopefully will 

continue in the future. 
 

My thanks go to all the Committee for their time and effort before and during the 

tournament. Marie Stevens, Janet Wang, Dennis Haupt, Barbara Mathews and also to 

Jan Walczak (Referee). My thanks also go to Sue Hand and her many helpers who did a 

great job in supplying lunches and meals each day and also for the supper on 

presentation night, all the helpers behind the bar, also to the cooks of the BBQ’s and 

Louis Kemenyvary for preparing the grounds. 

Without the support of these people, we would not have had a successful tournament. 
 

Elaine Caldana 

Tournament Director 
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Winners and Runners-up 
2017 State Championships 
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EVENT WINNER RUNNER UP 

MS 35 IPIN Andrew Tavella Robin Kumar 

MS 40 IPIN Daniel Silvestri Steve Clarke     

MS 45 IPIN Scott Hughes  David Mullins 

MS 50 IPIN Greg Spinks Bruno Radesic 

MS 55 IPIN Ian Jarman Vlad Ejov 

MS 60 IPIN Ray Furness Michael Howard     

MS 65 IPIN Allen Hooper   Roger Davey 

MS 70 IPIN Neville Rodwell David Cadman 

MS 60  Ken O’Dea  Carmine De Ieso  

MS 70 Wayne Rose Don Burgess 

MS 80 Robert Finn Ron Moulton 

MD 40 Scott Hughes-David Mullins Daniel Silvestri-Steve Clarke 

MD 55 Ian Delbridge-Trevor Reeves Terry Hobson-George Penney 

MD 65 Allen Hooper-Colin Mander Roger Davey-Neville Rodwell 

MD 70 Brian Dew-Bruce Rehn David Cadman-Peter Dawe 

MCD Doubles 110 Ian Delbridge-Mark Swanbury Peter French-David McDonald    

MCD Doubles 130 David Cadman-Peter Dawe Gerry Kishi-Tats Sakai 

MCD Doubles 150  Don Burgess-Brian Dew  Gordon Fry-Theo Weinmann 

WD 40 Tara Olonga-Diane Watt Chris Flynn-Vivienne McKellar 

WD 65 Carole Johnson-Sue Russo Elizabeth Kilbane-Ros Venn 

WCD Doubles 130 Carole Johnson-Sue Russo Elizabeth Kilbane-Ros Venn 

XD 40 Ian Delbridge-Chris Flynn Aldis Purins – Diane Watt 

XD 65 John Schluter-Sue Russo Don Burgess-Cathie Chapman 



State Championships 2017 
 

Social functions over the weekend included a BBQ on Sunday night which was attended 

by approximately forty, including representatives from Living Choice and Bendigo 

Bank. Living Choice donated four $50 vouchers for the restaurant   “Damien on Fisher.” 

These were drawn and winners announced at the presentation night.  Once again, Heidi’s 

bakery, run by Stephan, donated all the bread (22 loaves), 50 dinner rolls and 12 large 

Danish slices for the weekend. My thanks again for a very generous donation by 

Stephan. 

 

We had only eighty players in the tournament so numbers were down for most functions.            

 

The Sunday BBQ as well as  Monday and Tuesday night sausage sizzles were cooked by 

Louis and Dennis. Many thanks to both. On Tuesday night before presentations, we 

offered salad platters and sandwiches during final matches.  After presentations, we had 

a final supper for all who stayed. 

 My thanks go to my helpers in the canteen who worked tirelessly before, during and 

after the tournament and thanks to all who donated cakes, slices and biscuits.  Ralph 

Rouvray did a great job manning the bar as a replacement for David Bryant who was 

recuperating from a knee replacement. Flowers were supplied once again by Claire and 

included the men’s loo as well.  

 

Thanks to all the others who have helped during the year and made my job so much 

easier. 

 

Merry Xmas 

 

Sue Hand 
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State Champions 
 

 

 

 

Andrew Tavella who defeated Robin Kumar 

in the 35+ IPIN Men’s Singles, with Frank 

Abados of West Beach Community Bank 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Silvestri defeated Steve Clarke in the 40+ 

IPIN Men’s Singles 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diane Watt and Tara Olonga 

who defeated Chris Flynn and 

Vivienne McKellar in the 

Women’s 40+ Doubles, with 

Linda Hooper from Living 

Choice 
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Photos from Championships Presentation Night 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott Hughes defeated David Mullins 

in the 45+ IPIN Men’s Singles 

 

 
 

Ian Jarman defeated Vlad Ejov in the 55+ IPIN Men’s Singles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Allen Hooper defeated Roger Davey in the 60+ IPIN Men’s Singles 
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Robert Finn defeated Ron Moulton in the Men’s 80+ Singles 

 

 

Carole Johnson with Sue Russo defeated Elizabeth  

Kildane and Rosslyn Venn in the Women’s 65+ Doubles 

 

 

 

David Mullins and Scott Hughes defeated Daniel Silvestri and Steve 

Clarke in the Men’s 40+ Doubles 
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Ian Delbridge and Trevor Reeves defeated Terry Hobson  

and George Penney in the Men’s 55+ Doubles 

 

 
 

Allen Hooper and Colin Mander defeated Roger Davey and Neville 

Rodwell in the Men’s 65+Doubles 

 

 

 

Peter Dawe with David Cadman were Runners-up to  

Brian Dew and Bruce Rehn in the Men’s 70+ Doubles 
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WINTER 2017 WEEKLY COMPETITIONS 
 

What a winter season it was 
After a late start because of replacement of the playing surface on Courts seven to 

eighteen, weather had its usual influence on winter tennis and a number of rounds could 

not be played. 

The Monday Night Mixed Competition played their finals on the second Monday in 

September, as did the Men’s A Grade Competition, but  each were only able to play four 

sets. 

The Wednesday Open Division 2 Doubles did not play a final, but instead played a 

Round-robin competition on the first Wednesday in September. 

The Wednesday Men’s Divisions B1 and B2 played their finals on the third Wednesday 

in September. 
 

Night Competitions 

Monday Mixed Doubles: - 
 

Serve You Right (Jon Allen, Richard Osborne, Ingrid Flaherty and Karen Ahrens) 

played Tennis Tragics (Paul Stanley, David McDonald, Bev Virgin and Linda French) 

and were leading 2 sets 28 games to 2 sets 18 games when play had to be abandoned.  

 

Monday Men’s A Grade Doubles: - 
 

Parks and Reserves (Guy Murray, Greg Parker, Paul Rhigas and Kevin Benson).  

defeated Hoo Ever (Paul Robertson, Matt Rae, Steve Paparella and Darryl Bald) 4 sets 

31 games to 0 sets 14 games, with the last two sets unplayed. 

 

Wednesday Men’s B Grade Doubles: - 
 

The  B1 final resulted in Eagles 1 (James Partington, Graeme Partington, Bruce 

Swanson and Mark Flynn) defeating Grand Slammers (Evan Tyack, Peter Stanford, 

Steve Vink and Julian Morison), six sets, 37 games to 16 games. 
 

Eagles 3 (Graham Sando, Phil Smith, Lynton Manuel and Rob Smith) defeated Line 

Callers  (Larry Cayayan, Byron Hughes, Steven Davel and Luke O’Dea) 

by 5 sets 33 games to 1 set 20 games in the B2 final. 
 

Day Competitions 
 

Wednesday Open Doubles, Div. 2: - 
 

When their competition season concluded after thirteen matches, Newbies Young Bucks 

had 64 points,  Anstey’s Rebels had 62 points, Maddern’s Angels had 42 points and 

Rick’s Wheeler Dealers had 40 points. 
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SUMMER 2017/18 WEEKLY COMPETITIONS 
 
Again, the start of the Season was delayed, but only by one week because of removal of 

asbestos and re-assembly of the kitchen in the Clubhouse. So far, matches are going 

smoothly on each of the four nights, as well as Wednesday morning. The Thursday 

morning players have chosen to play matches among those players who arrive each 

week, rather than committing themselves to be in a team for the complete season. 
 

There are seven teams in Division 1 of the Monday Night Mixed Doubles and eight 

teams in Division 2. At the end of November, Serves You Right are leading from The 

Little Rascals  in Division 1, while Footloose are just ahead of Sideliners in Division 2. 
 

With only four teams in each division of Tuesday Night Ladies, NE447 and 

Paragold are dominating Division 1, while Mixtures lead from The Girls and Strings.in 

Division 2.  

Five teams nominated for Wednesday Night Men’s A Grade,  with Wombat’s Mob 

showing the way from Poker Boys and Eagles, the latter team having moved up from 

the Men’s B Grade Winter competition. 
 

Thursday Night Men’s B Grade continues to be the most popular night, with ten 

teams in Division B1 and nine in Division B2.Rabid Racquets, Crow and The Whackers 

are leading in Div. B1, and Rookies and Eagles 2 lead Div.B2. 
 

Wednesday Open Doubles, Div. 2 has basically the same four teams as in the 

Winter season, but personnel have moved around a little and team names changed. 
 
 

 

 

 

Free Quotes     No job too small 

 Experienced Painter and Decorator 

 Free Quotes (able to quote after business hours if required) 

 Internal and External Painting and Repairs 

 Domestic and Commercial 

 Reliable and Affordable 

 Clean and Tidy 
Flexible working hours – including weekends and public holidays 

Contact:  Daniel Hand  0419 183 297 
Builder’s Lic/Reg  BLD100299 
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Carole Johnson with Sue Russo Defetated Elizabeth Kilbane and Rosslyn 

Venn in the Women’s 130+ Combined Doubles 

 
 

Ian Delbridge and Mark Swanbury defeated Peter French and  

David Macdonald in the Men’s 110+ Combined Doubles 
 

 

 

Peter Dawe with David Cadman defeated Tats Sakai with Gerry Kishi in 

the Men’s 130+ Combined Doubles 
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Gordon Fry and Theo Weinmann were defeated by Brian Dew and Don 

Burgess in the Men’s Combined 150+ Combined Doubles 

 

 

Chris Flynn and Ian Delbridge defeated Diane Watt  

and AldaisPurins in the Mixed 40+ Doubles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Living Choice donated four $50 Vouchers for “Damien on Fisher” 

Restaurant. Linda Hooper presenting vouchers to Peter Dawe and Jenny 

Short. The other winners, Valda Finn and Helen Schreier were not 

present and received their vouchers later. 
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SOUTH AUSTRALIAN TEAMS TO PLAY IN 
GOLD COAST IN JANUARY 2018 

 

 MEN 

 

35/40/45 70-75 

BREWSTER Andrew DAVEY Roger 

HUGHES Scott CADMAN  David 

MULLINS David DAWE Peter  (Capt)  

ST CLAIRE Elliot HANN   Robert 

TRAFORTI  Rino (Capt) HAUPT Dennis 

 BARRETT  Bruce (USA) 

 

50-54 75-79 

DEGENHART Michael FINN Bob 

NAUDEBAUM Garry FRY Gordon 

PARKER Greg REDDIN Jack  

SCHUELKE Andrew WEINMANN Theo (Capt) 

SWANBURY Mark (Capt) HARREX Rod (Tas) 

THIEL Andrew 

 

60 

RUSSELL Craig  - Composite team Qld 60+ 

WEINERT Trevor  – Composite team with Qld  60+ 
 

 

 WOMEN 

 

 65-69 

 REYNOLDS Diane  - Composite with NSW 

 RUSSO Sue   - Composite with NSW 

 

 70-74 

 BRYANT Sandra   

 CAVE Chris 

 FIELDEN Pauline 

 HAND Sue  (Capt) 

 WEINERT Gail 

 WARD  Pauline  
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2018 ITF WORLD SENIORS CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
Young Seniors, Mendoza Argentina:   

1-6 April 2018  – Teams;  7-14 April 2018 - Individuals 
Seniors,  Miami USA 

October/November 2018 
Super Seniors,  Umag Croatia:   

18-21 September 2018 – Teams  22-19 September 2018 
 

 

 

2018 AUSTRALIAN CARNIVAL 
GOLD COAST  

 
TEAMS JANUARY  7

TH
 TO 12

th
 2018 

 
INDIVIDUALS 14TH TO 19TH JANUARY 2018 

 

 

 

NORTHERN AREAS V CITY AT JAMESTOWN  
ON SUNDAY 4TH MARCH    2018 

 
Nomination Forms will be available on the website 

 

 

 

2018 SOUTH AUSTRALIAN MASTERS GAMES 
 

Murray Bridge 
 

19-22 April 2018 
 

www.murraybridgemastersgames.com.au 
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Web News 
 

Web news for this SAVET is not all that exciting as there isn’t much to tell you about.  

There is a report on the State Championships from both the Social and Player Results on 

the opening page under the title of State Championship. 

Our major sponsors Living Choice and West Beach Community Bank Bendigo logos on 

our opening web page have now got links to their Home pages and it would be good if 

you would have a look at these sites as they support us well. It would be good if we 

could give some support back to them.  Living Choice for example have a great 

restaurant that you could support by going to there for morning or afternoon tea, or 

maybe have lunch or dinner there. We as your management committee have eaten there 

and the food and ambience is lovely. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Safe 

and Happy New Year.   

 

To those heading off to Queensland in January for the Australian Carnival and the 

Australian Championships,I wish them good weather, good tennis and good luck. Let’s 

hope we can bring home some medals. 

 

Cheers 

 

Web master 

Sue McKelvie 

 

 

 

 

Australian websites: 

SA   www.tennisseniors.org.au/sa 

Vic   www.tennisseniorsvictoria.com.au 

Qld   www.tennisseniors.org.au/qld 

NSW www.tennisseniorsnsw.org  

WA   www.tennis.com.au/seniorswa  

ACT  www.tennisseniors.org.au/act 
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Country Divisions 
 

Murray Bridge Division 

 

President:  Robert Butcher 

Vice President:  Peter Paech 

Secretary:  Lorraine Graetz 

Treasurer:  Kathy Pfeiffer 

 

                                     

Northern Areas 

 

President:  Twink Sparks  

Vice President:  Trevor Deer 

ecretary:  Anne Redden 

Treasurer:  Reece Brooks 

Publicity:  Val Brooks & George Saunders 

Bar:   Twink Sparks 

Catering:  Fay Case 

 

 

Riverland 

President:  Kaye Tanner 

Secretary & 

Publicity Officer Ellen Traeger 

Treasurer:  Ria  Szewczuk 

 

 

South East 

President:  Trish Douglas 

Vice President:  Marg Moffatt 

Sec/Treasurer:  Helen Rathjen 

Ass Secretary:  Bronwyn Neil 

Publicity Officer: Helen Rathjen 

General Committee:   Marlene Bull, Peter Barry, Elzette LeRoux  

    and Christine Cream 
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South East Seniors 
 

Seven South East Senior Tennis players enjoyed their 

first outdoor event at Heriot Street Mt Gambier on 

Sunday 17th September. Winners were Wendy 

MacDonald and Peter Evans, and Runner-ups were 

Trish Douglas and Bob Stafford. 
 

South East Seniors travelled to Penola on Sunday 15
th
 October and enjoyed glorious 

sunshine. Winning Lady was Trish Douglas, Helen Rathjen was Runner-up. Bob Brown 

was the Winning man from Peter Barry, Runner-up. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

South East Perpetual Trophy winners -- Bill Chapman and Wendy MacDonald 

 

Sunday 19
th

 November saw South East Senior Tennis Players travel to Naracoorte to 

enjoy a hit of tennis in warm conditions. Winning Lady was Trish Douglas (South End), 

with Ann Gill of Naracoorte Runner-up. Allan Schultz from Millicent was the Winning 

man, with Bob Brown of Mt Gambier Runner-up.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next event for South East Seniors will have a Christmas Theme at Wattle Range on 

Sunday 10
th

 December. Lunch will be provided 
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Northern Seniors Tennis 30th Birthday 
 

The Northern Areas Seniors Tennis Group celebrated their thirtieth year of tennis with a 

luncheon held in the Jamestown Tennis Clubrooms on 19
th
 November with fifty nine 

people enjoying lunch,  catered for by the St James School Committee. 
 

Seniors Tennis started in late 1988 with a few matches played in the first season after 

Twink Sparks and Murray Twigden played at a Riverland Tennis Carnival and, on the 

way home, decided that perhaps a group could be formed in Jamestown. By the end of 

the first season, there were fourteen affiliated players. Fees were $15 each with $6 of 

that paid to SA Veterans Association. By the end of the 89/90 season, there were over 

forty affiliated players in the group. Twink Sparks, Murray Twigden and Trevor 

Hentschke were the first office bearers. 
 

Many past players returned for the day to enjoy a chat, renew friendship, and remember 

many good times. People travelled from Victor Harbor, Pt Elliott, Clare, Kadina, 

Barossa Valley, Wilmington, Port Pirie and other areas. During the day, current 

members played several rounds of doubles with winning players being Jenny Parish 31 

points and Nett Hammatt 28 point, John Perry 33 points  and Andrew Noack 32 points. 
 

Currently, Seniors Tennis commences in Mid October and continues through to late 

April, playing every fortnight on the Jamestown Courts. Some matches have been played 

in Clare and the last match of the season and windup is always played in Port Pirie. In 

May, several teams return to Berri for the Riverland Seniors Tennis Teams Carnival.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Players in photo are from Left – Twink sparks, Murray Twigden and 

Trevor Hentschke. (first office bearers of group). 
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Local News 

 

WARM WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

Association & South Park :  Jo Lydeamore, Steve Lydeamore, Philip Verco, Mike 

Bawden 

Association: Kylie Ashby 
 

 

UNIFORM  CO-ORDINATOR  
 

Contact Chris Cave on 8379 7352 or 0412 627 456 for state shirts and jackets. 
 

 

PRIVACY 
 

Tennis Seniors SA is required to use Tennis Australia’s My Tennis database for 

recording member details.  If you have any objection to such information being used in 

this manner, please contact our Secretary on 8376 8765. 
 
 

 

DISTRIBUTION OF SAVET 
 

As detailed in the September Edition. SAVET is now being provided to members by 

email, with a hyperlink to access SAVET.  The hyperlink is housed on our Tennis 

Seniors SA website. 

 

This SAVET is the first issue distributed to members online. 

 

It important that all members continue to receive SAVET issues.   We are aware that 

some members do not have or have not provided an email address.  Accordingly, we will 

continue to print some hard copies that will be posted to these members. Please ensure if 

you have changed your email address recently that you advise the Secretary of your 

correct email address.  
 

Tennis Seniors of SA  - Secretary’s phone number. 

Please be advised that the telephone number for all enquiries  

for Tennis Seniors and the phone number to contact the Secretary is   

8376 8765 or 0408 123 356 

Thanks, Janet Wang 
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Sub-Committees 2017/2018 
 
Social/Catering SAVET  Consortium Reps 

Sue Hand Janet Wang   John Haren 

Janet Wang Brian Arnold Dennis Haupt 

Sue McKelvie Helen Schreier   

June Raven June Raven Sponsorship 

Rhonda Walker   Graham Chilman  

Sandra Bryant Ball Monitor    

 Dennis Haupt  

Publicity Officer    
Rob Crawford Bar Manager & Canteen  

 David Bryant Social Tennis 

Tournament   Jeff Brown 

Dennis Haupt (Chair)   Rod Cook 

Janet Wang (Sec) Membership Russell Klau 

Barbara Mathews Helen Schreier   

Marie Stevens   Uniforms 

Elaine Caldana (TD) Competition Chris Cave 

Roger Davey Barbara Mathews  

David Cadman Gail Weinert Grounds 

 Ian Delbridge Louis Kemenyvary  

Selection Norbett Jahnke   

Janet Wang (Sec) Brian Arnold (Admin) Tennis SA Reps 

Women Ernest Stevenson (Recorder) John Haren 

Marie Stevens (Capt)   Dennis Haupt (Proxy) 

Karen Ahrens SA Website   

Sue Hand Sue McKelvie Court Hire  

Men  Janet Wang 

Mark Swanbury (Capt) Australian Selectors  

John Schluter No Reps   

Dennis Haupt     
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Members Business Directory 

Extra Virgin Olive Oil Do You Hate Accounts? 

Farmer direct from an SA Vet. Karen Simmonds  – Business2Basix  

10% proceeds to SA Tennis Seniors  Bookkeeping, MYOB training,  
2L Flagon $20  –  5L Jerrycan $45 Secretarial, Data Entry 

Orrin Newby Ph: Ph: 8356 6525 or 0433 447 289  

Ph: 8297 4141 or 0438 304 199 Email: ksimmonds@bb3x.com.au  

or Order at South Park Clubrooms  
 

 

  

Estate Planning and  Coverdrive Couriers 

Administration  For all your expert courier needs 
For tax effective wills, enduring and Service beyond the Boundary 

medical powers of attorney, enduring David Cornish 
guardianship. Discount for Vets. Ph 8346 6600 or 0433437920 

Joan Sedsman, Solicitor  Email: davidc@coverdrive.com.au 
Ph: 8231 0256 or 0438 523 374  

 

 Artifical Lawn Maintenance  
 Specializing in Cleaning/ Re Sanding/  
 Sand removal/ Mould removal and  
 Prevention. General Maintenance of  
 Tennis Courts 

 David Higgins Ph: 0408602471 

 Email:  dhiggins67@hotmail.com 

 
 

 

 

CALL JANET WANG TO 

BOOK ADVERTISING SPACE 
 

Ph: 8376 8765   Fax: 8376 8765 

Mobile:  0408 123 356 
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Tuesday Social Ladies Celebrate 
The Melbourne Cup 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Christine, Ronda, Lucy, Barbara, waiter Frank, Julianne, Joy, Pam and Jeanette 

at the home of Christine and Frank Sebastyan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


